
 BOLINAS COMMUNITY PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT     

  BCPUD        BOX 390       270 ELM ROAD   BOLINA CALIFORNIA 94924         415 868 1224 

COMMITTEE MINUTES 

Meeting of the Resident Permit Parking Plan Committee of the Board of Directors 

                                   05.07.24 4:00 pm                 Location: Via Zoom 
 
Committee Members: Bruce Bowser (Chair), Sherry Hirsch (Secretary), Chuck McParland, Al Minvielle 
 
AGENDA 
 
1. Call to Order. At 4:06 pm using zoom. 
 
2.  Roll. All members present. 
 
3. Update on pending Marin County Department of Public Works (DPW) Bolinas downtown parking ordinances. 
 
There is no new information from DPW.  
Member Hirsch sent an email to the Senior Planner at DPW with a suggested edit of the map submitted by DPW 
with the DPW Coastal Commission application showing the location of the planned ordinances. Subsequent to the 
submittal, a discussion with DPW clarified the location of the permit restrictions. Although Wharf Road showed 
permit restrictions extending to the beach, that restriction will not be possible on the non-residential side of Wharf 
Road without guest permits, which are not allowed.  Most of the lagoon residents in the target area have red 
zones in front of their homes and do not have off street parking. A map with this information was sent to DPW to 
confirm prior agreements for this matter.  
 
The committee also sent BCPUD staff an edited sample of the Marin County Sheriff’s Office (MCSO) policy and 
procedure for their permit program. The edits reflect what the committee understands were the agreements with 
MCSO for administration of the Bolinas program where more flexibility is allowed. 
 
The committee recently became aware that the Board of Supervisors had voted in April to add the requirement to 
move 500 feet to the current 72 hour parking restriction. The committee was not involved in the development of 
this requirement which covers all areas of the unincorporated portion of the county. In prior conversations with the 
county staff, it was clear that the 72 hour law was not enforceable without some length requirement, so this is 
clearly needed. Because the county has a policy of not criminalizing being unhoused, there may not be a 
significant impact on this population. For the most part citations will most likely occur when a resident complains. 
 
The committee agreed to have member Hirsch and Bowser report on the program to the Board at the 05.15.24 
meeting. Member Hirsch will send the board a written report prior to the meeting summarizing this discussion to 
also include on the website. 
 
An updated roster of committee members phones and addresses will be sent to BCPUD staff for the files. 
 
4. Approve Minutes of 02.20. 2024 meeting.. McParland m/Minvielle/s All in favor. 
 
5. Community Expression: None 
 
6.  Future Meeting Dates. Tentative meeting June 11, 2024  
 
7.  Adjournment. At 4:50 p.m. (m/Hirsch, s/Minvielle) all in favor. 
 
 
 


